
Over Wyresdale Parish Council
 
 Minutes of OWPC Meeting held in the Village Hall, 7.30pm May 19th 2021.

  	 
1. Attendance. Mr. Mark Atkinson (Chair), Mr.John Drinkall, Mr. Tom Entwistle (vice-chairman), Mr. Barry Pye and Mr. Mason Townley.  
Clerk – Mrs. Christine Coleman.
2.  Apologies: Mrs. Vicky O’Neill.
3. Appointments: Confirmation that Mr. Mark Atkinson will remain Chairman : Mr. John Drinkall proposed and Mr. Barry Pye seconded. Mr. Tom Entwistle will remain Vice-Chairman : Mr. Mason Townley proposed and Mr. Mark Atkinson seconded.
4. The Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Mr. Tom Entwistle proposed and Mr. Barry Pye seconded, that they were a true record.
5. Matters arising. It was proposed that the clerk is to enquire about a Workshop for the use of the defibrillator, for the Parish to attend, after June 21st 2021. NW Rally Cars to be contacted to arrange a publicity shoot. (June 10th)?
6. AGAR : Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2020/2021.                                             
a) The Council reviewed the effectiveness of the system of internal control between1st April 2020 and 31st March 2021.
b) The Annual Internal Audit was approved. The Annual Governance Statement was approved, completed and signed. (Section1).
c) The Council considered and approved the Accounting Statements. (Section2).
d) The dates were set, and signed for, Notice of Public Rights and Publication of AGAR (Exempt Authority). A copy duly placed on Village Noticeboard one day before the date for commencement, Monday June 14th 2021.Note, all documents available on the Parish website for Public scrutiny.
e) A copy of Certificate of exemption posted second class to External auditor, PKF Littlejohn LLP, 15 Westferry Circus, Canary Wharf, London.
7. a ) Finance. The current account stands at £2019.34, including precept of   £1500. The business account remains at £915.47.
b)  The council approved subscription to LALC for £69.96.
c)  The council approved a raise of £10 to £50 for payment to the internal auditor.
d)  A cheque was signed for Insurance Renewal of £242.49 (BHIB).
e)  A Parish Hall cheque was made for the hire of the meeting room for £20.00.
8.  No Planning to discuss. 
9. Correspondence. The Church fence near the Memorial. Discussions ongoing. A councillor is to contact the Church Council to offer to go 50/50 with the repairs including dragging gate and memorial fence.
10. No Highways to discuss.
11. No other matters. 

                              The meeting closed at 8.15pm.

The next meeting will be October 13th 2021, 7.30pm in The Village Hall. 
      Current and appropriate COVID19 regulations will apply.

 


